## SPRITE CLUB OF SA

## GENERAL MEETING

5 August 2024

## **MINUTES**

Welcome: President Robin opened the meeting at 20:00 welcoming members including four new members

Apologies: Gerard Miller

Minutes of previous meetings: Both June and July minutes were accepted, moved Phil Kies seconded Sean Power.

Treasurers report: Kerry presented the financial report for July which was accepted, moved Sean Power seconded David Tye.

Correspondence: In Jeff Tapfield requesting a new log book.

MG Motoring July and August magazines Goblins Gazette July and August editions Sprite & Midget Nationals 2024 magazine

Out Nil

Webmaster: Robin reported that all seems to be working well after the systems upgrade or though the vigorous spam setting was holding up the processing of some new members. Up to 50 spam emails were being received daily.

Social: Mid week runs had been cancelled twice with a request that members consider arranging future events. On a positive note Jezz arranged an impromptu Sunday run via social media which was well attended and resulted in a new member

Club Registration: Don had nothing to report as the next meeting was not due until 17 August. During July concessional registration requests were processed for four ICV and one Sprite

Competition report: Pat advised of the forthcoming Mallala super-sprint and mentioned that this year could be the last year of supersprints at The Bend due to the costs involved. The MG racing series has now been widened to accept British built cars and may even accept Clubbies based on their heritage. The current entry cost is \$400 per event.

Clubbies: First Sunday of the month at The Rezz attracted twenty clubbies and their owners Sean has details of low (2600km) Clubbie available for \$27500. Those interested should contact him directly for the full details.

Regalia: Darryl has advised that he will no longer be handling the Regalia portfolio due to significantly increased work and study commitments. The club acknowledges his great contribution in upgrading the regalia and sponsorship over the last two years. As a result, we

have a vacancy on the committee to fill. Give it some thought. Laser cut aluminium reproductions of the 1973 club car badge will be available shortly.

Library: Nothing to report.

General business: Di Lowe updated the club on the treatment of Fay Brock is currently undergoing and will send a get-well car on behalf of the club.

Coming events: 24 August Pea & Pie night at the clubrooms please advise Don to assist with arrangements.

6 September The Sporting Car Club has asked us to supply for three Sprites for "show and tell" at their monthly Modern/Classic meeting. All members are welcome to attend as it presents an opportunity to mix with other car buffs

21 September Annual dinner at Café Papparzzi,291 Unley Rd Malven. Cost is \$55.00 ph make your reservations through the website or contact Grant, Angela or Robin. Payment is due no later than 14 September.

6 October a picnic run to Collingrove for the annual Vintage Collingrove Hillclimb featuring cars and motorcycles from the 20s through to the late 60s

14 October a short general meeting will be held at Richmonds prior to a tour of the business

Meeting closed at 20:40 followed by coffee and a chat